<\: BERKSHIRE HILLS
‘.‘F berkshirehillscivic@gmail.com

Website: www.berkshirehillscivic.org

Facebook: www.facebook.com/berkshirehillscivic

Hello neighbors!

We had a good time and lots of great food at our picnic this year with 38 people attending. At the
conclusion of our picnic, we held our fall meeting. Nobody expressed interest in running for a position on
the board, and the current members have volunteered to remain. The picnic costs were approved and
reimbursed. We discussed plans for the Halloween Party, and adjourned at 6:30. Special thanks go out
to everyone that made this go smoothly, to include:

e Art & Mary Carr for planning, decorating and gathering the donations

e Kelly Luster, the head chef

e Mike Faust and Paul Olinick for gathering all the other items needed and cleaning the pavilion
e Joe Rizzo for supplying the meat

e Dale Flor for cutting the grass

e Jim Byrne for donating the port-a-potty for our picnic

We would also like to thank Milo’s Beverages for donating the tea and lemonade, and Herr’s for giving us
a big discount on the snack bags!

With October approaching, we are planning the Halloween Party at 1:00 PM Saturday, October 28 with
a rain date of Sunday, October 29. We hope to have everyone show up in costume for some fun games
and prizes. We are going to have a mummy wrap game so we are asking everyone to bring a roll of toilet
paper. We will be decorating pumpkins, and holding a costume contest. We will be judging costumes
with three categories: the scariest, funniest, and cutest. We hope to have a movie at 2:00 pm.

Your all-volunteer board members are:

Art Carr - President Larry Cutright - Vice President
Mike Faust - Secretary Joe Rizzo - Treasurer
Paul Olinick - Board Member Dale Flor - Board Member

Josh Howard - Board Member

We appreciate your time and hope to see you soon as we work with you for our neighborhood. Have a
good day!
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